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While driving eastward on the bridge across Croatan Sound between Manns Harbor, 
N.C., and Roanoke Island on the afternoon of 6 April 1973, we saw 100 or more 
Double-crested Cormorants (Phalacrocorax auritus) flying, fishing, and resting near the 
bridge. Two cormorants that seemed larger than the others approached from the north in 
flight, and Jack Potter noted a white belly on one of the birds. As the pair flew over the 
bridge directly in front of the car, Eloise Potter was able to see the light throat, 
cinnamon breast, and white belly of an immature Great Cormorant (P. carboy. We 
stopped at the end of the bridge, consulted our field guides (primarily Birds of North 
America by Robbins et al.), and agreed that we had seen an immature Great Cormorant 
well enough to be confident of its identity. The accompanying cormorant had dark 
underparts and is presumed to have been a Double-crested because we saw no white on 
the chin, belly, or thighs; however, the other bird may have been a subadult Great 
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Cormorant in second winter plumage (Basic II, Palmer's Handbook of North American 
Birds, p. 318). 

According to Palmer's Handbook, the Great Cormorant winters regularly on the 
Atlantic coast of North America as far south as Long Island and casually southward to 
Florida, the longer migratory movements being made primarily by subadult individuals. 
There are two previous sight records of the species for North Carolina, both from the 
vicinity of Oregon Inlet. While participating in the Bodie-Pea Island Christmas Bird 
Count on 30 December 1970, H. Douglas Pratt saw an immature Great Cormorant flying 
over Oregon Inlet toward the ocean in the morning, and in the early afternoon Robert J. 
Hader and David L. Hughes saw what is presumed to have been the same bird in flight 
over the ocean a few miles south of the inlet (Chat, 35:22). Exactly one year later 
Richard H. Peake saw an immature Great Cormorant in flight along the shore of Bodie 
Island (Chat, 36:21). The bird seen at Croatan Sound constitutes the third independent 
sight record of the species for North Carolina and the first known spring occurrence in 
the state. 

[Dept. Ed.—With the publication of this record this species can be placed on the 
official North Carolina list.] 
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